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USE OF CAMERAS AND OTHER RECORDING DEVICES IN LOCKER ROOMS 

 

The Board of Education recognizes the importance of protecting the privacy interests of the District's 

students and is committed to safeguarding students' privacy in the locker room facilities. 

 

As required by law, the Board establishes the following locker room privacy policy. 

 

To protect the privacy of students, non-staff access to locker rooms for the purpose of interviewing or 

seeking information from any student in the locker room is prohibited. 

 

(NOTE:  Encourage the local press and student reporters to wait outside the doors of the locker room to 

get necessary interview/photograph.) 

 

Parents may enter the locker room on a limited basis, with prior approval of the coach or teacher.  The 

parent is not permitted to interview or seek information from any student or use a recording device to 

record or transfer images.  A "recording device" means a camera, a video recorder, cell phone with 

video and / or photograph capabilities, or any other device that may be used to capture, record, or 

transfer images. 

 

No images of a nude or partially nude person in the locker room may be captured, recorded, or 

transferred under any circumstances by any individual. 

 

To protect the privacy of the District's students, parents, other adult residents of the community, and 

any public that may utilize the locker room facilities, no person may use a cell phone to capture, record, 

or transfer a representation of a nude or partially nude person in the locker room. 

 

Furthermore, the Board believes that safety is of the utmost importance.  Therefore, notwithstanding 

the provisions of this policy, if necessary, emergency rescue personnel will be permitted into the locker 

room and will be given access to any tools necessary to do their job. 

 

District officials may refer any violations of this policy to law enforcement for possible criminal 

prosecution who violate State law. 

 

 

175.22, 942.08, 942.09, WIs. Stats. 
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